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CALENDAR 
 

Stated Meeting is the 2
nd

 Thursday of every month, beginning 

at 7:00pm with a dinner beforehand, starting around 6:00. 

Please be sure to call the Lodge to reserve a seat for dinner 

if you plan to attend. 

 

Hall Board Meetings at 6:30pm with the Master, Sr. Warden,  

Jr. Warden, Secretary, Hall board President, and Treasurer. 

Please remember that these are open to all Lodge Members. 

 

 

Penrhyn Gold Hill Lodge #32 

F.&A.M. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Merry 

Christmas! 
    

 
May your Holidays be filled 

with Love and Good Cheer. 

And for those less fortunate 

than ourselves, let us keep in 

mind the Tenets of 

Freemasonry, and put them 

into practice accordingly.

Officers for 2012 
 

 
Master 

 

Edward Davis 

 

Senior Warden 

 

Peter A. Ackeret 

 

Junior Warden 

 

Tom McCarthy 

 

Treasurer 

 

Bill Pinkerton  

 

Secretary 

 

Tom Krummell, PM  

 

Chaplain 

 

Ollie Guinn  

 

Senior Deacon 

 

Matt Ackeret, PM  

 

Junior Deacon 

 

Barton T. “Bart” Copeland 

 

Marshal 

 

Richard M. “Rick” Schafer  

 

Senior Steward 

 

Daryl Lukas 

 

Junior Steward 

 

Edward Watters 

 

Tiler 

 

Fred Flint-Montero, PM  

 

Officers Coach 

 

Allen Cuenca, PM  

 

Inspector (406
th
 

MD)   

                             

Will Parker, PM 

 



FROM THE EAST 

 

Brethren & Friends, 

 

Well, the end of the year is almost here 

and this my last blurb for our trestleboard. 

We had a good turnout for our Nov. stated 

meeting and annual elections. Bro. Peter 

Ackeret was elected as Master for the 

ensuing year, Bro. Tom McCarthy, Senior 

Warden, and Bro. Al Holland, Junior 

Warden as the three principal officers of 

the lodge. I believe the lodge is in very 

capable hands for the next few years. 

I would like to thank all my officers for all 

the help and support they have shown to 

me these past two years. 

Good luck to everyone, and we will be 

seeing you on down the road! 

  

~Ed Davis, Master~ 

 

 

FROM THE WEST 

 

Greetings from the West! 

 

I am honored by my election to the East and I 

look forward to maintaining the traditions that 

have made our lodge great. Those of you who 

have attended a stated meeting in the last two 

months will likely have seen the term plan that I 

have prepared for next year. Those of you who 

have not, and would like to see it, just let me 

know and I will send you a copy. 

 

Our installation will be on Saturday December 15 

at 2:00 pm. There will be a practice for the 

officers at 11:00 am. 

 

On a more fun note, I have planned a variety of 

activities designed to promote good fellowship 

outside the lodge and involve our families.  The 

first is a trip to the Crocker Art Museum in 

Sacramento on January 19 at 10:00 am. It will 

have a Norman Rockwell exhibit that I expect 

everyone will like. You can arrange to car pool or 

you can just meet us there. Admission is $10 with 

discounts for seniors, children, etc. See its 

website for details. I hope to see you there. 

 

~Peter Ackeret, Senior Warden~ 

 

 

FROM THE SOUTH 

 

The October 2012 Southern California 

Research Lodge Fraternal Review has an 

article about Masonic etiquette and 

protocol.  Here are this month’s 

installments: 

 

1. One of the peculiarities of the 

Masonic Fraternity is that a man attends a 

Lodge meeting or Lodge gathering not as a 

private individual, but as a Mason.  He is 

therefore to be addressed by his surname, i.e., 

"Brother Smith" rather than "Brother Bill." 

2. The Grand Master is never to be 

addressed at any Masonic gathering by his 

first name, no matter how close an individual 

may feel toward him. His proper address is 

"Most Worshipful" and when being formally 

received in a Lodge, he is accorded his full 

title, "Most Worshipful (full name), Grand 

Master of Masons in XX." 

3. The Worshipful Master must be 

shown the same respect and courtesy we 

show the Grand Master. He should be 

addressed at all times as "Worshipful." 

 

I look forward to sitting in Lodge with you. 

Merry Christmas, 

 

~Tom McCarthy, Junior Warden~ 

 



Worthy Matron 

Claudia Davis                         

(916) 337-6752                           

claudiadavis48@yahoo.com                                 

Penrhyn Chapter No. 159 
Penrhyn Masonic Temple 

2
nd
 Tuesday, at 7:30 PM 

Worthy Patron 

Ed Davis 

(916) 337-6753 

edhd1200@yahoo.com    http://Penrhyn.nightpool.net/ 

Newsletter for December 2012 
Dear Sisters and Brothers, 

 

I’d like to thank all of the officers and members who were able to attend our November Meeting on the 13
th  
and our substitutes for those that were 

unable to come. We did our ritual in short form to allow enough time for the business that needed to be brought before the Chapter; which included the 

nomination and voting in of Sister June Zeri for the office of Treasurer for the ensuing year, as she was unable to attend our Oct. meeting. I can proudly 

say that she was unanimously voted in by all the members. Since this Sunday, the 18
th
 of Nov. at 2 PM is the Installation of Officers (pictures at 1 PM), 

I would like to thank all of the members who said yes when they were asked to hold an office in 2013. I am very proud to be a member of such a 

wonderful group of people who give of themselves so freely so our beautiful order can continue to thrive. At the end of our meeting Sister Sandy, 

Brother Dave and Sister Jessica Jopson provided delicious refreshments which were enjoyed by all of us. 

 

Star Love, Claudia Davis, WM and Ed Davis, WP 
 

I’d like to remind everyone of the upcoming important dates to mark on your calendar through the end of January: 

November 27th, Tues at 7 PM, Merrihearts- to plan for the refreshments for Mason’s Installation of Peter Ackeret, Master elect and the remaining  

officers elect  on Dec 15th at 2 PM. 

Dec 8th, 9:30 AM -4:40 PM-All Officers Instructional in Chico, Please email: Catherine Hepburn, Worthy Matron elect cnchepburn@att.net for 

reservations for lunch, $8.00. 

Dec 9th, 2 PM, first night practice  

Dec 11th, 7:30 PM, First Meeting, Christmas Desserts Pot Luck, Underwear for Shriner;s Kids. 

Jan 8th, 7:30 PM, New Year’s Theme, Hosted by Sister Beth and Brother Fred Flint-Montero  

Jan 10th, 6 PM, Masons Meeting Bake Sale, need volunteer bakers, please.    

Jan 22nd, 7 PM, Merrihearts 

Jan 27th, 9 AM, OES Leadership Conference in Marysville, ending time to be announced            

 

Circle of Concern:  Please keep the following in your thoughts and prayers as they recuperate from various ailments:  Sandy Miller, June Zeri and Gary 

Spriggs.  If you know of anyone who needs a “Get Well” or “Thinking of You” card, contact Mani Holcomb at (916) 363-4570. 

 

December Birthdays:  5 – Betsy Hansen; 7 – Harvey Holcomb; 11 – Claudia Davis; 13 – Dorothy Kimmel; 20 Sarah Reynolds; 21 Sallie Kerr; 24 – 

William N. Sady; 30 – Barbara Leak and Marguerite Woodward. 

December Anniversaries:  12 – Beth & Fred Flint-Montero. 

 

Roster Changes/Corrections:  Dave Jopson is now our Chapter Secretary, so please change the cover of your rosters and put his name and contact 

information where Alice’s is now located.  Dave Jopson, 1245 Pleasant Grove Road, Rio Oso, CA 95674, (530) 633-4103 home (message machine), 

(530) 633-9129 FAX, email   djopson@earthlink.net 



December 2012

Monthly Planner

Printed by Calendar Creator for Windows on 11/27/2012

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednes day Thursday Friday Saturday

1

2 3 4 5
Possible MOA 

annual dinner; 
date not final

6
6:30 PM 
Penrhyn Hall 
Board monthly 
meeting

7 8

9 10
7:30 PM Delta 
Chapter, Royal 
Arch Masons, 
stated meeting; 
dinner before 
meeting at 6:30

11

7:30 PM 
Penrhyn 
Chapter No. 
159, O.E.S. 
stated meeting

12 13

7:30 PM 
Penrhyn Gold 
Hill stated 
meeting

14 15
2:00 PM 
Penrhyn Gold 
Hill #32, Annual 
Installation of 
Officers

16 17
7:30 PM Auburn 
Commandery 
stated meeting, 
dinner before 
meeting at 6:30

18
6:00 PM Scottish 
Rite, stated 
meeting, dinner 
following at 7:00 
PM, 6151 H St, 
Sacramento

19 20 21 22

23 24 25
7:00 PM OES 
Merri-Hearts 
meeting--all 
members 
welcome!

Christmas

26
No MOA 

meeting on the
4th Wednesday
in December

27 28 29

30 31
New Year's Eve
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